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Musings from the President:
Dear members and friends,

Welcome to all of our newmembers! It is really heartening to see our
membership numbers grow. We are now just shy of 60 members, a big
increase since the end of Covid. I’m hoping this trend will continue and
that more and more members will take advantage of the opportunity to be
in the FAA Gallery. Speaking of which, the Board and Gallery Committees
met recently and have decided to expand the types of art which will be
accepted into the gallery shows. If you have artwork which doesn’t fit into
the traditional category of painting or photography, and if it can be safely
hung on the gallery walls, please consider entering the next show. Or if
you have a small sculptural piece and a pedestal stand, consider entering
that as well. We want to make the FAA Gallery space exciting, inclusive
and artistically diverse!

Our recent paint-in sessions at the gallery have been really fun. Now that
spring has sprung, perhaps these sessions should move outdoors! The
Board is looking for someone to take the lead on organizing plein air
sessions for FAA members. If you say to yourself, “but I don’t know
anybody….” This is a great way to get to know your fellow members! Let
me or any other board member know if you would like to be the leader of
this fun activity.

There is a lot going on in the next few months! Please consider signing up
for one or both of the workshops being offered in the coming months, and
also, don’t forget that our June 9th art show during the Strawberry Stroll
event is just around the corner. More information will be coming in the
next few weeks. So in the meantime, happy creating!

Warm regards,

Sue Sheridan

President



FAA upcoming events:
● Wednesday April 5th: Meeting &

Demonstrationwith Kim Morin Weineck who
will be working in pastels, 6:30pm April 5th
monthly meeting at Franklin Senior Center.
● Wednesday May 3rd: Meeting &

Demonstration 6:30 - 8:30pm at the Franklin
Senior Center.
● Saturday May 13th: Deadline to enter

the 4th FAA Gallery @ Escape into Fiction exhibition. See prospectus for details, online
application here.

● Saturday May 13th: Workshopwith Katie Kindilien joined us for a demo at our
January 2023 meeting at Escape into Fiction. Contact VP Susan Plume to register, spots
are filling up and will soon be open to those outside the FAA!

● Saturday May 20th: Drop off for 4th FAA Gallery @ Escape into Fiction exhibition, and
pick up for 3rd exhibition which began in January.

● Saturday June 3rd: Workshopwith Lenny Moscowitz, plein aire painting on the
Charles River. Contact VP Susan Plume to register, spots are filling up and will soon be
open to those outside the FAA!

● Wednesday June 7th: End of Year Party!
● Thursday June 29th: 4th FAA Gallery @ Escape into

Fiction exhibition opening! Please share the flier on
any social media or in any businesses you can! Print
version, Facebook version, Instagram version

Members willing to bring refreshments to upcoming FAA
monthly meetings can sign up here. We are currently in
need of 1 more volunteer to help Judy B. to bring goodies to
theWedneday, April 5th meeting!

Please note that those who have already signed up in
person on paper have been added to this virtual sign up
sheet already.

The town of Franklin is hosting Arts &
Culture Listening Tours: Your feedback
and ideas will be used to inform the
direction of arts and culture for the next
10-15 years! April 28th, and May 19th.

To support this the town is asking
residents to complete THIS SURVEY!

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1clpl13huP3nmMx5bsDnxymnE3WBQ6IS1/view?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1GfCUfuOC1VfNIksiquVeAAuytl2M2-LmQKOpgmdiwVE/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSeQB21217o0fziKTXWxOCjji7KmL1C39e-aF8RZcL4GjM3Y2w/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSeQB21217o0fziKTXWxOCjji7KmL1C39e-aF8RZcL4GjM3Y2w/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1j8v6cX__trZNPbg8lYwGMwt4Mqt1LvvY/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1ASpttyP2ZEKKhFz5R9Et4l6gkWhad6aH/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1N6wvZcSQrXr_Y5HVzNkRsHViFbfmA_Cp/view?usp=share_link
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1N6wvZcSQrXr_Y5HVzNkRsHViFbfmA_Cp/view?usp=share_link
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1x78sg6PKbRtwhEQBPmlJBbD7e-1BcoNz/view?usp=share_link
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1A19MViYcgwMt1Jmn4LjKRrFa1zxzDWhP/view?usp=share_link
http://volunteersignup.org/A7LYM
https://www.franklinma.gov/town-council/events/421731
https://www.franklinma.gov/town-council/events/421731
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSf4AWODps2aVQd_tzHIGfcJBRwUdpvYB9jK3hgfxploSWc7zw/viewform


Member’s News
Ali Rheaume has an exhibition at
Spaulding Rehabilitation clinic. 7 News
Boston interviewed her, see the video
here.

The FAA has been very grateful for Ali’s
design work on our recent FAA Gallery
fliers!

Marc Cohen is participating in an
Artisan Fair hosted by Birchwood
Bakery on Thursday April 20, 4-7pm.

Call for Entries,
Workshops, Classes, etc.
● The Rhode Island Watercolor Society is hosting Gel Printing April 8th, Foundations of

Art Marketing April 11th, and a 4 Week Monotype printmaking workshop, and more.
click here for the full list.

They are also hosting the 2023 National Watermedia Show, deadline April 14th.

● Lifelong Learning Institute in Franklin is hosting Acrylic, Watercolor and Pottery
classes this spring.

● Danforth Art Museum in Framingham is hosting Saturday Workshops including Quick
Sketch Painting May 23, Exploring Gesture May 20, Meditation and Mark Making May
13, in addition to numerous classes for adults and youth, see details here.

https://whdh.com/news/artist-brain-injury-survivor-hosts-art-show-at-spaulding-rehabilitation-hospital/
https://rhodeislandwatercolorsociety.wildapricot.org/page-1681668
https://rhodeislandwatercolorsociety.wildapricot.org/page-1860442
https://reg.abcsignup.com/view/cal7a.aspx?ek=&ref=&aa=&sid1=&sid2=&as=79&wp=421&tz=&ms=&nav=&cc=&cat1=&cat2=&cat3=&aid=FPSLLI&rf=
https://reg.abcsignup.com/view/cal7a.aspx?ek=&ref=&aa=&sid1=&sid2=&as=79&wp=421&tz=&ms=&nav=&cc=&cat1=&cat2=&cat3=&aid=FPSLLI&rf=
https://danforth.framingham.edu/learn-create/


● The MetroWest 2nd Annual Arts & Culture Symposium will be held on Thursday
March 30th, 6:30-9pm. “Please join us for a riveting on-stage conversation about how
arts and culture can support our local economies, even during the most trying times.”
Free but limited seating details register here.

● The Hopkinton Center for the Arts is hosting Arts in Bloom, deadline April 3rd.
● Trescott Gallery in Taunton is hosting Something to Talk About exhibit, drop off dates

May 1 & 2. They are also hosting Rivers with the Taunton Area River Shed, drop off
May 29 & 30.

● The Plymouth Center for the Arts is hosting Herring Run Festival Logo Contest,
deadline March 31.

● Workshop 13 is hosting Altered Reality exhibit deadline April 20th, and Show Your
Pride exhibit deadline May 25th. Wheel Throwing classes Mondays, Thursday and
Sundays starting April 3, in addition to other workshops. Details here.

● Arts Wayland is hosting In Depth Block Printing 4 Tuesdays in April. They are also
hosting a mosaic Jewelry workshop Friday April 28th.

● Darla Bostick is hosting a 10-day Art Adventures Abroad in Umbria in May.
● The Post Road Art Gallery is hosting a variety of in-person and virtual art classes

including Painting Still Life, Acrylic Painting and Drawing with Bob Collins, Painting
with Watercolor and Gouache, and Drawing with Anthony.

● Plymouth Center for the Arts is hosting Fine Art of Photography exhibit register by
March 30.

Local opportunities to show your work:

● Coldwell Banker Realty office at 220 Franklin Village Drive in Franklin. If you would
like to hang your work there, especially large pieces which may exceed the size
limitations of the gallery, contact Cindy Gleichauf at 508-541-6200 or
Cindy.Gleichauf@CBRealty.com.

● The Franklin Public Library also has gallery hanging space in the Community Room.
Follow the links at the library’s website to find the application.

● PhysicianOne Urgent Care has opened next door to Starbucks in Franklin MA. They
are interested in partnering with local artists’ to exhibit photography and other
Franklin specific artwork. Contact Lindsey Holland at lholland@p1uc.com,
978-886-5995.

Treasurer’s Report
As of March 25, 2023 the treasury consists of $ 2,943.37. (General Fund = $ 909.47; Scholarship Fund = $ 2,033.90).

During March the demonstration artist was paid. There were five memberships, and five workshop enrollments. The
FAA has purchased a hanging system for our Gallery for $ 985.00. This expense is expected to be fully reimbursed
with a grant from the Franklin Cultural District, plus an “In Memory Of “ donation. The Storage and Gallery fees for
April still need to be paid. The Gallery fee will be decreased this coming month due to art work sales during March.

As a reminder, the Franklin Cultural Council / MA Cultural Council has awarded a $ 1,600.00 grant for paying our
monthly demonstrators during calendar year 2022. The FAA is still awaiting payment.

https://www.eventbrite.com/e/metrowest-arts-and-culture-symposium-tickets-513532669037
https://artsinbloom2023.artcall.org/
https://files.constantcontact.com/4680e094101/e95ad500-c591-427a-9a4a-ac62ec27d506.pdf?rdr=true
https://files.constantcontact.com/4680e094101/836eb799-fed6-4861-bad9-c4b935be0937.pdf?rdr=true
https://www.artsplymouth.org/herring-logo-contest
https://www.workshop13.org/exhibitions/altered-reality-call-for-artists/
https://www.workshop13.org/exhibitions/2nd-annual-show-your-pride-call-for-artists/
https://www.workshop13.org/exhibitions/2nd-annual-show-your-pride-call-for-artists/
https://www.workshop13.org/education/
https://artswayland.com/pages/in-depth-block-printing-class-with-bryan-clocker?mc_cid=e5cd677fa1&mc_eid=c33c409f84
https://artswayland.com/pages/mosaic-jewelry-workshop?mc_cid=e5cd677fa1&mc_eid=c33c409f84
https://www.darlabostick.com/art-adventures-abroad/
https://www.postroadartcenter.com/in-person-art-classes?utm_campaign=765ba3d0-1225-42fe-82a6-223b9a83b475&utm_source=so&utm_medium=mail&cid=068f34b2-8aad-4bb1-977e-cc779fdfd899
https://files.constantcontact.com/16dbcd99001/78fb4f20-1645-48f5-b0bd-db92e48b7c7c.pdf?rdr=true
mailto:Cindy.Gleichauf@CBRealty.com
mailto:lholland@p1uc.com


Member Volunteer & Contribution Opportunities!
WANTED! Anyone with web design experience! We would like to update the FAA’s website and are looking for
people who are interested in working on this. Please let any board member know of your interest and thank
you! Please get in touch with Sue Sheridan at suesheridan@comcast.net, or call her at 508-654-9277.

The FAA is in search of artwork
donations to be raffled off to fundraise
for our scholarship⬇️. Works can be
brought to our monthly meeting or
arrangements can be made by emailing
FAAsecretary@gmail.com.

One of our recent scholarship recipients took the
time to thank the Association in a recent note:

FAA Scholarship
Each year the FAA gives a college scholarship to a

high school student planning on studying visual arts. The scholarship is open to any high school senior residing
in Franklin or attending a school in Franklin, or who is a current member of the Franklin Art Association, or a
senior whose parent, grandparent or legal guardian is a current member of the association. Deadline to enter is
Thursday April 6th, see the application for details.

FAA Board Members
● President: Sue Sheridan suesheridan@comcast.net
● Vice President: Susan Plume susan_plume@yahoo.com
● Treasurer: Joe Mueller jmemail@verizon.net
● Secretary: Chris Toubeau blueart13@hotmail.com
● Publicity: Dennis Sardella mshiepe@verizon.net
● FCD & FDP Liaison: Peg Munson mpegala1@aol.com
● Webmaster: Dale Hoopingarner dalehoop@comcast.net
● Scholarship & FAA Gallery Chair: Judy Butler butlerencore@gmail.com
● Corresponding Secretary: Hannah Close FAAsecretary@gmail.com

Newsletter Contributions:

The corresponding secretary seeks:

● Important Member Announcements: exhibitions, workshops, events, etc.
● Local Art Happenings
● Local Call for Entries

mailto:FAAsecretary@gmail.com
https://docs.google.com/document/d/181PlxgwLh--CImTx9mDIWtK644-mGrAp/edit?usp=share_link&ouid=107292494493164315218&rtpof=true&sd=true
mailto:suesheridan@comcast.net
mailto:susan_plume@yahoo.com
mailto:jmemail@verizon.net
mailto:blueart13@hotmail.com
mailto:dalehoop@comcast.net
mailto:butlerencore@gmail.com
mailto:FAAsecretary@gmail.com


Please share your news with the FAA members by sending images
& information to faasecretary@gmail.com, so they can be
included in the next newsletter!

Unless otherwise noted the FAA Newsletter deadline is 5 days before
the start of the newmonth.

Visit and follow the FAA on:

www.franklinart.org

Facebook Instagram YouTube

mailto:faasecretary@gmail.com
http://www.franklinart.org
https://www.facebook.com/FranklinArtAssoc
https://www.instagram.com/franklin_art_association/?hl=en
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCeAm6WjPP53LnrBp_KjXyTA/videos

